# Mary Frances Underwood (1853-1935)

Name: Sex: Custom Id: Father: Mother: Spouse:

 $Mary\ Frances\ Underwood^{1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,12,13,14,15,16,17,18,19,20,21,22}$ Female ID0078 Lewis Underwood (1825-1887) Sarah B. Stratton (1833-1908) George Foulke (1845-1911)



Mary Frances Underwood, 1880, age 27

## **Individual Events and Attributes**

Birth:	6 Dec 1853	Sheridan, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>2,3,6,7,8,13,17,18,19,20,22,23,24,25,26,27</sup>	MONDAY, JUNE 3, 1935
	<ul> <li>Birth Date: 6 Dec 1853 [11] [13</li> <li>Birth Date: 5 Dec 1853 [12]</li> <li>Birth Date: Dec 1852 [3]</li> <li>Birth Date: 1853 [19] [10]</li> <li>Birth Place: Hamilton County, In</li> <li>Birth Place: Sheridan, Indiana [8]</li> <li>Birth place: Old homestead west</li> <li>Birth place: Arcadia, Hamilton C</li> <li>Came to Hamilton County [Born]</li> </ul>	diana [6] [7] ] ] [5] [14] [17] of Arcadia [12] ounty, Indiana [13]	MARY FOULKE DED SUNDAY NEAR ARCADIA The Funeral Services Will Be Held Tuesday Afternoon LONG RESIDENT OF
	- Age 6 (1860) [14] - Age 15 (1870) [1] - Age 25 (1880) [2] - Age 47, (1900) [3]		JACKSON TOWNSHIP Death of Charles C. Crouch, Indianapolis, Came as a Surprise
	<ul> <li>Age 55 (1910) [4]</li> <li>Age 66 (Jan 1920) [17]</li> <li>Age 76 (1930) [5]</li> </ul> Source List: <ul> <li>[1] 1870 US Census</li> <li>[2] 1880 US Census, George Foulk</li> <li>[3] 1900 US Census, George Foulk</li> <li>[4] 1910 US Census, George Foulk</li> <li>[5] 1930 US Census, Oscar Robbin</li> </ul>	e Household, Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf e Household, Acc000757/Doc4746.pdf is Household, Acc000645/Doc4749.pdf	Mrs. Mary Prances Foulke, widow of George Foulke, passed away at an early hour Sunday morning in the home of her däughter, Mrs. Grace Robbins, seven miles east of Ar- cadia. Mrs. Foulke has been in poor- heaith for several years and ner death was not unexpected. The body was taken to the Shaffer fu- neral home at Arcadia, where it will he in state until Tuesday afterrioon. Funeral services will be held in the Shaffer parlors and burial will take place in the cemetery near Sheri- dan.
	Doc4753.pdf [7] Marriage License Application.	4205, page 64 ica, Bk3017, page 478 782.pdf Frances	Mrs. Foulke was the daughter of Lewis and Sarah (Statton) Under- wood and was born Dec. 5, 1853, on the old homestead west of Arcadia, where she resided until less than a year ago when the daughter and family moved to east of Arcadia and she went to live with them. The husband has been dead for several years. Just a year ago, June 6th, the tragic death of her son, Arthur Foulke, of Arcadia, was a great shock to her. She leaves besides the daughter at whose home she died, two other daughters, Mrs. Alice Phillips, of west of Arcadia, and Mrs. Sarah Ross, residing on road 31, and step- son, Alvin Foulke, west of Ciecro.

1935, Obit for Mary Francis

Alternate Name:	Legend: - * = Primary Source - Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative Name Type: Married - Francis Foulk [1] - Frances Foulke [2] [3] [1] Quaker-Foulke Family, Fall Creek mm, [2] 1930 US Census, Oscar Robbins House [3] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary Franc	Frances Foulke Doc5038.pdf, PDF page 7, Image 180 chold, Acc000645/Doc4749.pdf	1986, 1986-Headstone- George & Mary Francis Foulke
Alternate Name:	Legend: - * = Primary Source - Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative Name Type: Married - Name: Mary Frances Foulke [8] [13] [15 - Name: Mary Frances Foulke [8] [13] [15 - Name: Mary Foulke [9] - Name: Mary Foulke [1] [2] [5] [6] [7] - Name: Mrs. Mary Foulke [3] - Name: Frances Foulke [4] [14]	Mary Frances Foulke	FOULKE FORME FOULKE INTERNET FOULKE INTERNET FOULKE INTERNET FOULKE INTERNET FOULKE
	<ul> <li>[9] Newspaper Article, Guardianship, Marg</li> <li>[10] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., II</li> <li>[11] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078</li> <li>[12] News Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078</li> <li>[13] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary Fran</li> <li>[14] Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, India July 2021) (A)</li> </ul>	ehold, Acc000757/Doc4746.pdf ge 64 0085 Household, Doc6112.pdf (O) , Bk1604	3 Jan 1929, Doc4552.pdf (A) 6 (A) f (A) A) n 1935), Doc6078.pdf (A) newspapers.com/image/ (accessed 9
Alt. Birth:	Legend: - * = Primary Source - Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative 6 Dec 1859 (age 6) - FOULK (crossed out), m Francis b. 12-6-	_28	
Daughter:	<ul><li>[1] Quaker-Foulke Family, Fall Creek mm,</li><li>11 Aug 1860 (age 6)</li></ul>	Doc5038.pdf, PDF page 7, Image 180 Mary Frances Underwood appeared household of Lewis Underwood and August 1860 in Adams Township, H States.	Sarah B. Stratton on 11
Daughter:	1 Sep 1870 (age 16)	Mary Frances Underwood appeared household of Lewis Underwood and September 1870 in Adams Township States.	Sarah B. Stratton on 1
Residence:		George Foulke Farm, Hamilton Cou s/FoulkeFamilyFarms-JacksonTwp.htm erwood Foulke, ID0078 (Nov 1927 to Nov 193 ID0078] is owner in fee simple of Real Estate,	6) [1, p 1-113]

- Property Description (109.67 acres in Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana) [1, p 55, 60]

- Real Estate had been for sale from 31 Oct 1927 until the present time [Nov 1933] with no sale of property - [1, p 55]

### **Owners/Occupants**:

- 1850-abt 1875: Jesse M. Foulke, ID0088 (Part of the Jesse Foulke Farm)
- Abt 1875-13 Apr 1911: George Foulke, ID0076
- 13 Apr 1911-30 Jan 1935: Mary Frances Underwood Foulke, ID0078
   30 Jan 1935- : Blanche McFarland Sale Price: \$5739.95 [1, p 76]

[1] Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf, Doc Page (O)

Legend:

- \* = Primary Source

- Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative, (A) = Authored, (U) = Unknown

Marital Status:	4 Jun 1880 (age 26)	Married, Wife of head of household; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>18</sup>
Occupation:	4 Jun 1880 (age 26)	Keeping House; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>18</sup>
Misc.:	c. 1900 (age 46-47)	Quilt made by Mary Francis; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>30</sup>
Marital Status:	29 Jun 1900 (age 46)	Married for 21 Years; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>8</sup>
Residence:	Aug 1908 (age 54)	Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>31</sup>
Occupation:	14 Feb 1910 (age 56)	House Wife; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>7,17</sup>
Occupation:	20 Apr 1910 (age 56)	No Occupation; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>19</sup>
Marital Status:	20 Apr 1910 (age 56)	married 31 years, wife of head of household; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>19</sup>
Marital Status:	20 Apr 1910 (age 56)	Married once, Current marriage for 31 years; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>19</sup>
Witness:	Aug 1910 (age 56)	Mary Frances Underwood visiting with family in August 1910 in Hamilton County, Indiana, United States.
Occupation:	14 Sep 1910 (age 56)	Housework; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>32</sup>
Widowed:	13 Apr 1911 (age 57)	George; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>33,34,35</sup>
Misc.:	2 Apr 1914 (age 60)	attended 50th Wedding Anniv party for John B. & Mary Hodson Foulke; Bakers Corner, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>36,37</sup>
Misc.:	Jun 1914 (age 60)	Visited Elmer Underwood Home; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>38</sup>
	Mrs. Frances Foulke and son-in-law, Robt.	Ross, of Cicero, took supper at the Elmer Underwood home." [1]
	[1] Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indian July 2021) (A)	na), 1 Jun 1914, page 5, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/ (accessed 9
	Legend: - * = Primary Source - Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative	e, $(A) = Authored$ , $(U) = Unknown$
Possessions:	c. 1919 (age 65-66)	-; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>39</sup>
Residence:	1919 (age 65-66) owned 100 acres in Sec 5S of Jackson Tow	Cicero, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>14</sup>
	Cicero R3 Jackson Sec5S O109a [R 3 Cice	ro - Jackson Township - Section 5 S - Owned 109 acres] [1]
	[1] Prairie Farmers Directory, Bk4205, pag	ge 64
Misc.:	1919 (age 65-66)	Owned a Ford Automobile; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>40</sup>
Children:	1919 (age 65-66) Ch Arthur. *Grace, *Alice, *Sarah [Arthur	-; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>14</sup> is the only one living at home] [1]
	[1] Prairie Farmers Directory, Bk4205, page 64	

Misc.:	1919 (age 65-66)	Bakers Corner Telephone; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>14</sup>		
Marital Status: Occupation:	Jan 1920 (age 66) Jan 1920 (age 66)	Widowed; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>22</sup> Not Employed; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>22</sup>		
Residence:	Jan 1920 (age 66) Living in the Robert and Sarah Ross	George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>22</sup> Household [Probably in the Tenant House]		
	<ul> <li>Head of Household: Robert Ross [</li> <li>Relation to Head of Household: M</li> </ul>			
	[1] Census, US, 1920, Ross, Robert E	., ID0085 Household, Doc6112.pdf (O)		
	George Foulke Farm:			
	<b>Address</b> : - Current Address: 3679 E. 236th St	., Cicero, IN 46034		
	<ul> <li>236th Street, 4.57 miles west of</li> <li>.19 miles east of Anthony Road</li> </ul>	ty, Indiana - Farm: SE Corner of 236th St. and Anthony Rd House and Barns: Cicero, Hamilton, Indiana east of Range Line Road (Nov 1927) [1]		
	<b>Coordinates</b> ; - 40°7'53.45"N, 86°6'18.43"W			
	<b>RobbHaas Web Page</b> : http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Residences/Residences_index.htm#George%20Foulke%20Farm			
	<b>Owners/ Occupants</b> : <b><u>Tenant House</u></b> : (E - Amasa Foulke, ID0097 and Lucetta - Mary Frances Underwood Foulke,	Carlisle, ID0098 - Alice Foulke, ID2127 - Charles William Foulke, ID2265		
		t about 1892) Frances Underwood Foulke, ID0078 (Had House built) arrie Foulke, ID0081, Alice Foulke, ID0082 - Sarah Foulke, ID0084 Arthur Foulke,		
	Wendell Ross, ID2169 - Oscar Robbins, ID0014 - Grace Ge	ioulke Ross, ID0084, Paul Kermit Ross, ID2168 - Robert Clark Ross, ID2170 - John rtrude Foulke Robbins, ID0015 - Myron Robbnis, ID0016 - Ina Robbins, ID0197 - Mary 5, ID0005 - Esther Robbins, ID0198 - Milton Robbins, ID0043		
	- <b>After 1911</b> : (Death of Geor - Nov 1914: Hershell Cook Family - Feb 1928: Claude Pickett Family	ge) - (Probably Renting Farm)		
	<b>Notes</b> ; - 109 Acres, Good fertile soil. Ten room house, slate roof, barn 40 x 60 feet, other out-buildings and tenant house, three driven wells and one flowing well [1]			
		of the farm of Mary F. Foulke, ID0078, Nov 1927. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, 4, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353682789/ (Accessed 6 July 2021),		
Mother-in-law:	Latitude/Longitude: 40°7'53.45"N, 86 Jan 1920 (age 66)	5°6'18.43"W]] Mary Frances Underwood appeared in the census in the household of Robert Earl Ross and Sarah Foulke in January 1920 in George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States.		
Residence: Witness:	17 Apr 1920 (age 66) Jun 1921 (age 67)	Cicero, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>20</sup> Mary Frances Underwood Surprise Party for Mrs. Alma		

Witness:

Produced by Family Historian

Mitchener in June 1921 in Hamilton County, Indiana, United

		States.
Possessions:	1922 (age 68-69)	Sec. 5, 108.61 acres; George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>41</sup>
Misc.:	- •	Family Visit; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>42</sup> erwood Foulke, ID0078] of Bakers Corner is visiting with her son Arthur Foulke
Guardianship:	[4] [5] [6] [7] [8] [11]	Guardianship for Mary F. Foulke; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>22,29,43,44,45,46,47,48,49,50,51,52,53</sup> d Foulke, ID0078: Arthur Foulke, ID0086 (2 Feb 1927 to 14 Nov 1933)[1] [2] [3] Campbell (15 Nov 1933 to 2 Jan 1936) [9] [11]
	<ul> <li>12 Nov 1908: Death of Carrie Foulke - (Sui 13 Apr 1911: Death of George Foulke</li> <li>27 May 1912: Distribution of funds - Estate</li> <li>1920: Mary is living with the Robert Earl R</li> </ul>	e of George B. Foulke, Administrator: John B. Foulke [13]
	<ul> <li>2 Feb 1927:</li> <li>Arthur Foulke appointed Guardian for - As Requested by Mary [11, p 9]</li> <li>Petition filed by S. Clyde Phillips, ID0</li> <li>Mary F. Foulke said to be incapable</li> </ul>	083 [2] [11, p 4]
	18 Feb 1927: - Guardian's Inventory - [11, p 12]	
	10 March 1927: Shows Arthur to be the gu	ardian for Mary [1]
	<b>31 Oct 1927</b> : - Arthur files petition to sell Real Estate [7]	[11, p 14, 15]
		ey to meet indebtedness \$3000 [8] [11, p 16] hants Bank of Sheridan and the American State Bank of Sheridan
		neridan for note signed by Robert E. Ross with Mary F. Foulke as Surety, k of Sheridan for note signed by Robert E. Ross with Mary F. Foulke as Surety,
	<ul> <li>19 July 1928:</li> <li>Court granted Arthur Foulke, Guardian of</li> <li>Increased bond of Guardian to \$7,000 [5]</li> <li>The money is said to be used of the minor</li> <li>See Name Study (Doc6074-001-InfoSh</li> </ul>	Child (obviously a misprint ??) [5]
	<b>31 July 1928</b> : - Paid \$1920.00 to Farmers & Merchants B	ank of Sheridan for note signed by Robert E. Ross with Mary F. Foulke as Surety
	- "Claim of Robert E. Ross on which he has further show to the court that he believes the	against Mary F. Foulke, ID0078, Arthur Foulke, ID0086 Guardian [4] brought suit against said ward in this court for \$9000. Said Guardian would e claim of the said Robert E. Ross to be wholly unfounded and unjust, that he has se against said claim in said ward/s behalf." [11, p 29] tion [11, p 31-33]

### 26 Nov 1928:

- Cause #23,166: Farmers & Merchants National Bank of Sheridan vs. Robert E. Ross [ID0085] et al - Owed to Mary Frances Foulke: \$1186.27 [11, p 19]

- Guardianship of Mary F. Foulke paid Maud Dale for conditional examination of Robert E. Ross \$13.50 [11, p 27]

### 4/11 Dec 1928:

- Petition for authority to Mortgage Ward's Real Estate [11, p 18-22]
- Property Description [11, p 18]
  Ward has no personal estate except for rent on property (\$500.00 per year) [11, p 18]

- Mortgage now in the amount of \$3500.00 to Wainwright Trust Co. of Noblesville [11, p 19]
- Secured loan from Inez I. Foulke, ID0087 for \$1100.00 [11, p 19, 22]

### 23 Jan 1929:

- Guardian's Partial Report [11, p 23-30]
- Guardianship Receipts \$6,066, Expenses \$5975. [6] [11,p 27]
- Guardian: Arthur Foulke [11, p29]
- Mary Foulke living with Mrs. S. C. Phillips, at Sheridan [6] [11, p 28]
- Claims against Robert E. Ross: 3335.85 [11, p 28]

#### 13 March 1930:

- Petition for Authority to Compromise Litigation (complaint filed 22 Sept 1928 by Robert E. Ross) No Signatures on this form [11, p 31-33]

**1930-1935**: Mary is living in the Household of Oscar and Grace Foulke Robbins on the George Foulke Farm (1930 US Census)

### 31 May 1930:

- Guardian's Partial Report (Received: \$920.35 Expended: 919.35 Balance: \$1.00) [11, p 34-39]
- Liabilities: Wainwright Trust Co (Mortgage): \$3500.00 Note to Inez I. Foulke \$1,100.00 Misc: \$513.34 [11, p 37]
- Farm rented to O. C. Robbins \$600.00 Cash Rent [Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014] [11, p 34, 35, 37, 38]

- Settlement with Robert E. Ross: "Said Guardian would further show that since the date of his last report he has, with the consent and approval of this court, made full and complete settlement with Robert E. Ross against said ward's estate and that any and all claims which said ward had against said Robert E. Ross were of no value and were settled in said compromise of said litigation. [11, p 36, 37]

### 17 July 1931:

- Guardian's Partial Report (Amount Received: 763.84 Amount Expended: \$759.47 Balance: \$4.37] [11, p 41]
- O. C. Robbins Rent (\$600.00 per year Cash Rent) Other payments, etc. [11, p 40, 42-44]
- Rent reduced to \$450.00 per year [11, p 48]
- Mortgage on real estate \$3500.00 11, p 43]

#### 4 Nov 1933:

- Guardian's Partial Report (1931-1933) [11, p 45-50]
- Total Receipts \$934.29 Total Expenditures \$931.50 Balance \$2.79 [11, p 47]
- Rent of Real Estate to O. C. Robbins 11, p 45-49]

- Payments for care of Mary between 31 March 1929 and 31 July 1933 by Grace Robbins (\$818.00) and Inez I. Foulke (765.00) [11, p 49]

- Land rent leased to O. C. Robbins [Oscar Clifton Robbins, ID0014] (\$600.00 per year cash Rent) [11, p 45-48]

#### 14 Nov 1933:

- Guardian's Report and Resignation. Receipts: 134.29 Expenses \$931.50, Balance: \$2.79 [3] [11, p 51-54]
- Arthur Foulke Resigns his position as Guardian for his Mother 11, p 51-54]
- Liabilities:
  - Wainwright Trust Company, Mortgage & Interest \$3,613.75
- Inez I Foulke, Mortgage Note Principal and Interest \$1300.00
- O. C. Robbins for work \$160.00
- Grace Robbins for board and care of ward \$918.00
- Inez I. Foulke for board and care of ward \$765.00

17/18 Nov 1933: Guardian's Supplemental Petition for Sale of Real Estate [11, p 55-61]

- Frank S. Campbell (Trustee #2) [11, p 55]
- Ward is owner in fee simple of Real Estate (Property Description Included) 109.67 acres in Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana [11, p 55]
- Real Estate worth \$8500.00 [11, p 55]
- Real Estate had been for sale from 31 Oct 1927 until the present time with no sale of property [11, p 55]
- Indebtedness of ward has increased to an emergency state [11, p 55] [11, p 55]
- Liabilities \$8031.69: Wainwright Truxt Co (Mortgage, past due \$3613.75 Inez I Foulke, Mortgage, past Due & Account \$2065.00 Arthur Foulke Note and Account \$1274.94 O. C. Robbins \$160.00 Grace Robbins \$918.00
- Appraisers Appointed: R D. Horney and J. H. Williams, Hamilton County [11, p 59]
- Bond for sale of Real Estate: \$16,000.00 [11, p 59]
- Property Description: [11, p 60]
- Wainwright Trust Co. Mortgage Record No. 80 page 522 [11, p 60]
- Mortgage lien of Inez I. Foulke, Mortgage Record No. 81, Page 372 [11, p 60]

18 Dec 1933: George Foulke Farm goes on sale [11, p 63]

- No bids received [11, p 75]

6

25 Jan 1934: Proof of Posting Notice and Notice of Guardian's Sale of Real Estate [11, p 62-64]

29 Jan 1934: Offer to purchase George Foulke Farm by Arthur & Inez I. Foulke [11, p 75]

- Offer Price: \$8,080.00 upon condition that they be permitted to apply certain claims and accounts upon said purchase price ... but while the same was pending and before the same had been acted upon by this court said Arthur Foulke died and his widow, Inez I. Foulke, withdrew said offer of purchase ... [11, p 75, 76]

6 June 1934: Death of Arthur Foulke, ID0086 by Suicide -

Jan 1935: - Property reappraised at \$5400.00, ordered sold [10] [11, p 65-71]

- Appraisers: Oris O. Kinder and George W. Baker
- Miss Foulke is under guardianship (guardian not named) (Son, Arthur had passed away on 6 June 1934) [10]
- 1 Feb 1935: Sale of George Foulke Farm [11, p 72-78]
- Sale Date: 30 Jan 1935 [11, p 76]
- Sale Price: \$5739.95 [11, p 76]
- Sold to: Blanche McFarland [11, p 76]

- Paid off Mortgages to Wainwright Trust Co and Inez I Foulke and other expenses - Amount paid out \$5739.95 (Sale price of farm) [11, p 73]

March 1935: Oscar Robbins Family moves to Arcadia Farm

2 June 1935: Death of Mary Frances Underwood Foulke, ID0078

2 Jan 1936: Guardian's Final Report [11, p 79-82]

- Guardian had employed O. C. and Grace Robbins for \$50.00 to care for said ward during her last sickness [11, p 80]
- Receipts \$5991.95, Expenses the same [9] [11, p 79, 80]
- Final report of Guardian approved by the court [9] [11, p 80, 81]
- Trust Closed by the court [9] [11, p 80, 81]

[1] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086 (Farm for Rent), Doc5808.pdf (A)

- [2] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Guardianship), Doc6069.pdf (A)
- [3] Newspaper Article, Guardianship of Mary F. Foulke, ID0078, 14 Nov 1933, Doc4549.pdf
- [4] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Suit by Robert E. Ross, ID0085, Sept 1928), Doc6072.pdf (A)
- [5] Newspaper Article, Guardianship, Mary F. Foulke, ID0078, Arthur Foulke, ID0086, 19 July 1928, Doc4551.pdf (A)
- [6] Newspaper Article, Guardianship, Mary F. Foulke, ID0078, Arthur Foulke, ID0086, 23 Jan 1929, Doc4552.pdf (A)
- [7] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Sale of Farm, Nov 1927), Doc4582.pdf (A)
- [8] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Guardianship, Feb 1928), Doc6070.pdf (A)
- [9] News Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078, (Guardianship, 21 Jan 1936), Doc6076.pdf (A)
- [10] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078, (Guardianship, 30 Jan 1935), Doc6078.pdf (A)
- [11] Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf, Doc Page (O)
- [12] Census, US, 1920, Ross, Robert E., ID0085 Household, Doc6112.pdf (O)
- [13] Probate Record, George Foulke, Doc3487.pdf

Legend:

	- Source: $(O) = Original, (D) = Deriv$	vative, (A) = Authored, (U) = Unknown
Misc.:	24 Sep 1928 (age 74)	Named in suit filed by Robert E. Ross; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>29,45</sup>
		amilton County Circuit Court: Farmers & Merchants National Bank of Sheridan vs. ecovered by said bank against Robert E. Ross as principal and the said Mary Frances 5.27 [1, p 19]
	[1] Court Record, Foulke, Mary Franc	ces Underwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf, (O)
Residence:	Legend: - * = Primary Source - Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Deriv Jan 1929 (age 75) living with daughter Mrs. S. C. Phillip	vative, (A) = Authored, (U) = Unknown Sheridan, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>47</sup>
	- Mary Foulke, who is living with he	r daughter Mrs. S. C. Phillips, at Sheridan [1]
	[1] Newspaper Article, Guardianship	, Mary F. Foulke, ID0078, Arthur Foulke, ID0086, 23 Jan 1929, Doc4552.pdf (A)
	Legend: - * = Primary Source - Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Deriv	vative, (A) = Authored, (U) = Unknown

Witness:	Apr 1929 (age 75)	Mary Frances Underwood Family Visits in April 1929 in Hamilton County, Indiana, United States.
Marital Status: Occupation:	17 Apr 1930 (age 76) 17 Apr 1930 (age 76)	widow; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>6</sup> Not Employed; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>6</sup>
Mother-in-law:	17 Apr 1930 (age 76)	Mary Frances Underwood appeared in the census in the household of Oscar Clifton Robbins and Grace Gertrude Foulke on 17 April 1930 in George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States.
Residence:	May 1930 (age 76) Living with Oscar & Grace and Arthur & In	Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>29</sup>
		ton County, Indiana, and spends her time between the home of this Guardian in Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana and is being properly cared for." [1, p
	[1] Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Un	derwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf, (O)
	Legend: - * = Primary Source	
Residence:	<ul> <li>Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative,</li> <li>c. 1933 (age 79-80)</li> <li>with her son Arthur during the winter of 1933</li> </ul>	Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>54</sup>
Residence:	c. 1934 (age 80-81) with her daughter Grace and her family	Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>25</sup>
Children: Biography: Education:	6 Jun 1934 (age 80)	death of son Arthur; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States Biography Information <sup>55,56</sup> -; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>2,6,8,19,22</sup>
	<ul><li>Attended School [2]</li><li>Able to read, write and speak English [1]</li></ul>	
	<ol> <li>[1] Census, US, 1920, Ross, Robert E., ID00</li> <li>[2] 1870 US Census</li> <li>[3] 1900 US Census</li> <li>[4] 1910 US Census</li> <li>[5] 1930 US Census</li> </ol>	)85 Household, Doc6112.pdf (O)
	Legend: - * = Primary Source	
Parents:	<ul> <li>Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative,</li> <li>**Parents Fact, Mary Frances Underwood,</li> <li>**Claim: That Lewis Underwood and Sara</li> <li>**Evidence:</li> <li>Father: Lewis Underwood [7] [8]</li> </ul>	Lewis Underwood and Sarah B. Stratton <sup>2,3,6,8,18,19,24,57</sup>
	<ul> <li>Mother: Sarah B. Stratton [7] [8]</li> <li>Living in the household of Lewis and Sara</li> <li>Parents born Ohio [1] [2] [3] [4]</li> </ul>	ah Underwood [5] [6]
	of Mary Frances Underwood. The closest I	rete evidence stating that Lewis Underwood and Sarah B. Stratton were the parents have are the Census records for 1860 and 1870 where she was living in their n County History Book [8] where it shows Mary as part of the Lewis & Sarah
	Source List: [1] 1880 US Census, George Foulke House [2] 1900 US Census, George Foulke House [3] 1910 US Census, George Foulke House [4] 1930 US Census, Oscar Robbins House [5] 1860 US Census [6] 1870 US Census [7] The Underwood Families of America, E [9] Devin Underwood Families of America, Hol	hold, Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf hold, Acc000757/Doc4746.pdf hold, Acc000645/Doc4749.pdf sk3017, page 478

	Legend:	
	- $* = Primary Source$	$(\Lambda) = \Lambda$ where $(\Pi) = \Pi$ are over
FSFT#:	- Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative,	LZKM-FMQ
1'51'1#.	- 20 May 2016: uploaded Ph9372-002A.tif	
Misc.:	10 Jun 1934 (age 80)	Family Visit - John, Lena Eveleth, Nona McShane Day visit Mary Frances Foulke; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana,
		United States <sup>58</sup>
	- Mr. and Mrs. John Eveleth called on their accompanied Mr. and Mrs. Eveleth. Mrs. Fo	aunt, Mrs. Frances Foulke, at Cicero, Sunday. Mrs. Nona Day, of Noblesville, oulke is in very poor health. [1]
	[1] Newpaper Article, Foulke, Mary Frances	s, ID0078 (15 June 1934), Doc6084.pdf (A)
	Legend: - * = Primary Source - Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative,	(A) = Authored, (U) = Unknown
Signature:		_29
Signature.	- Signature: Mary F. Foulke [1]	-
	[1] Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Un 90, 95, 97 102, 103, 105, 109, 110 (O)	derwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf, Doc Pages 85, 88, 89,
	Legend:	
	- * = Primary Source	
Death	- Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative, 2 June 1025 (area $81$ )	
Death:	2 Jun 1935 (age 81)	East of Arcadia Farm, White River Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States <sup>13,23,25,27,59</sup>
	- Death Date: 2 June 1935 [1] [3]	
	- Death Date: June 1935 [4]	
	<ul> <li>Death Date: 1935 [2]</li> <li>Death Cause: Paralysis [4]</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Death Place: East of Arcadia, Hamilton C</li> <li>Death Place: Hamilton County, Indiana [3]</li> </ul>	• • •
	Source List: [1] Obituary, 3 June 1935, page 2, Doc0782 [2] Headstone Inscription, Ph8962-007A, 0 [3] Find a Grave Memorial, Mary Frances U [4] Obituary, Acc002412 (A) [5] Myron Foulke Robbins, ID0016	07B.jpg (D)
	Legend:	
	- * = Primary Source	
Burial:	- Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative, 4 Jun 1935	(A) = Authored, (U) = Unknown Crown View Cemetery, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>13,25,27,60</sup>
	Plot: Sec. B	
	<ul> <li>Burial Date: 4 June 1935 [4]</li> <li>Cemetery: Crown view Cemetery [1] [2]</li> <li>Cemetery Location: Sheridan, Hamilton G</li> <li>Funeral Home: Shaffer Funeral Home, Ar</li> <li>Official: Rev. L. M. Reagan [4]</li> </ul>	
	Source List: [1] Headstone Inscription, Crown View Cer [2] Find a Grave Memorial, Mary Frances U [3] Obituary, Mary Foulke, Doc0782.pdf [4] Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary France	Underwood Foulke
	Legend:	
	<ul> <li>* = Primary Source</li> <li>Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative,</li> </ul>	(A) = Authored, (U) = Unknown
Probate:	aft 4 Jun 1935	Hamilton County, Indiana, United States

See: FH7/ Research Notes/ Tasks/ Probate

No Probate Records located for Mary. I believe that the guardianship took the place of the Probate since it sold her property and assets - See: Guardianship (Fact: Misc/ from 2 Feb 1927 to 2 Jan 1936)

## Marriage

Spouse: Children: Marriage Licence:	<ul> <li>**Claim: That George and Mary Frances of County, Indiana.</li> <li>**Evidence:</li> <li>Marriage License Date: 24 Feb 1879 [1]</li> </ul>	Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>21</sup> ID0076 and Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 obtained their marriage license on 24 Feb 1879 in Hamilton	Spouse: George Foulke, 1880, age 35	
	marked as "Proven" **Source List:	e supports the date and place of their marriage license. Fact e, ID0076 & Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078, (License &		
Marriage:	1 Mar 1879 (age 25)	Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>1,4,5,9,10,11,12,13,18,19,21,23,35,61</sup>	Daughter:	
	- License Date: 24 Feb 1879 [6	States <sup>1,4,3,9,10,11,12,13,18,19,21,23,53,01</sup>	Grace	
	<ul> <li>Marriage Date: 1 March 1879 [1] [2] [3]</li> <li>Marriage Place: Hamilton County, Indiat</li> <li>Official: Hamilton Emmons, J.P. [6]</li> <li>Frances his wife [4]</li> </ul>		Gertrude Foulke, c. 1900, age 20	
	<ul> <li>Married for 31 years (1910) [5]</li> <li>Married [7] [8]</li> <li>Married, Spouse Mary Frances Foulke [1]</li> <li>Wife of Head of Household [5] [11]</li> </ul>	10]	6	
		specially the Indiana Marriages [6], which provides all the The two news articles [7] and [8] provide corroboration to the 1879 time period.	AL	
	Source List: [1] Lancaster Family, Bk2930, page 235 [2] Index to Marriage Records Hamilton C [3] Indiana Marriage Collection, 1800-194			
	[4] Headstone Inscription, Crown View Ce	emetery,		
	<ul> <li>[5] 1910 US Census, George Foulke Household, Doc4746.pdf</li> <li>[6] Marriage Record, IND, Foulke, George, ID0076 &amp; Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078, (License &amp;</li> </ul>			
	Return), Doc5829.pdf (O) [7] News Art - George Foulke, Mary F. Un	derwood Marriage Doc/1989 pdf	Daughter:	
	[8] News Article, George Foulke, Mary F.		Carrie Foulke, c. 1895, age	
	[9] Jesse Foulke Ancestry, Doc4826.pdf.	-U D5001 - H	14	
	<ul><li>[10] Indiana Death Certificate, George Fou</li><li>[11] 1880 US Census, George Foulke, ID0</li></ul>			
	[12] Myron Foulke Robbins, ID0016	- DL2017 470		
	<ul><li>[13] Book, Underwood Families of Americ</li><li>[14] Interview with Dac, Doc0551.pdf, pag</li></ul>		AND OTHER	
Residence (family): Census (family):	1880 (age 26-27) 4 Jun 1880 (age 26)	Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>18,62</sup> Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United		
Consus (ranniy).	- 5un 1000 (age 20)	States <sup>18</sup>	Daughter: Alice Foulke	
	From Image: 1] George Foulke: 34 yr old white male, ma	arried, Farmer, born Ohio, parents born Pennsylvania.		

Misc. (Fam):	born Ohio. 3] Jesse A. Foulke: 3 yr old white male, son Indiana, father in Ohio.	Gave daughters new bicycle; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United	born in George & N	Daughter: Sarah Foulke
Property (Fam):	[1] News Article, 5 Aug 1898, page 5 Jan 1898 (age 44)	transfer land to Amanda S. [Cox] Un Adams Township, Hamilton, Indiana		TE
Census (family):	Amanda S. Cox Underwood was a sister-in- Underwood). 29 Jun 1900 (age 46)	States <sup>64</sup> -law to George and Mary Frances (Wife of Char George Foulke Farm, Hamilton Cour	-	Son: Arthur Charles Foulke, 1930, age 36
	From Image : 1] George Foulke - Head of household - 55 for 21 yrs - born in Ohio, parents in Pennsy Free can read, write and speak English 2] Frances Foulke - 47 yr old white female, of 5 children all living - born in Indiana, par English 3] Grace Foulke: Daughter, 20 yr old white Indiana, Father in Ohio and mother in India 4] Carrie Foulke: Daughter, 18 yr old white Indiana, Father in Ohio and mother in India 5] Alice Foulke: Daughter, 16 yr old white school. born in Indiana, Father in Ohio and English 6] Sarah Foulke: Daughter, 14 yr old white school. born in Indiana, Father in Ohio and English 7] Arthur Foulke: Son, 6 yr old white male, Father in Ohio and mother in Indiana- can - Current Address: 3679 E. 236th St., Cice 	Indiana, United States <sup>8</sup> yr old white male, born June 1845 - married lvania - Occupation: Farmer - Own Farm born Dec 1852, married for 21 yrs - mother rents in Ohio can read, write and speak female, born Feb 1880, Single. born in na- can read, write and speak English female, born Dec 1881, single. born in na- can read, write and speak English female, born Nov 1883, single, attended mother in Indiana- can read, write and speak female, born March 1886, single, attended mother in Indiana- can read, write and speak born Jan 1894, single. born in Indiana, read, write and speak English ro, IN 46034	Taso, George Frances	e and Mary
	<ul> <li>Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Ind Anthony Rd House and Barns:</li> <li>236th Street, 4.57 miles west of Cicer</li> <li>.19 miles east of Anthony Road</li> <li>Cicero and Sheridan Pike, one mile east of</li> <li><b>Coordinates</b>;</li> <li>40°7'53.45"N, 86°6'18.43"W</li> </ul>	o, Hamilton, Indiana	c. 1885, Geo Family	rge Foulke
	%20Farm <b>Owners/ Occupants</b> : <b><u>Tenant House</u></b> : (Built al	sle, ID0098 - Alice Foulke, ID2127 - Charles	1930, 1930 - Farm House,	Lite keeled George Foulke
		t 1892) s Underwood Foulke, ID0078 (Had House buil oulke, ID0081, Alice Foulke, ID0082 - Sarah F		Arthur Foulke,

## 23 Dec 2022

	Robert Clark Ross, ID2170 - John Wendell - Oscar Robbins, ID0014 - Grace Gertrude	Foulke Robbins, ID0015 - Myron Robbnis, bins, ID0052 - Walter C. Robbins, ID0005 - ID0043	George Foulke Farm House	
	<b>Notes</b> ;- 109 Acres, Good fertile soil. Ten room hewells and one flowing well [1]	ouse, slate roof, barn 40 x 60 feet, other out-bu	ildings and tenant house, three driven	
	Indiana), Friday, Nov 4, 1927, Page 4, Col. Doc4582.pdf	farm of Mary F. Foulke, ID0078, Nov 1927. N . 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/35368		
Property (Fam):	Latitude/Longitude: 40°7'53.45"N, 86°6'18 29 Jun 1900 (age 46)	Own Farm Free; Jackson Township,	Hamilton, Indiana, United	
Misc. (Fam):	16 Jul 1900 (age 46)	States <sup>8</sup> Horse Ran Away; Hamilton County,	Indiana, United States <sup>65</sup>	
	The Misses Foulke, daughters of George a buggy. When they reached the foot of Fe and ran way, overturning the buggy and thr	Horse Ran Away. The Misses Foulke, daughters of George Foulke, who lives near Baker's Corner, started to Noblesville, Monday morning in a buggy. When they reached the foot of Federal Hill, just west of the river, the horse they were driving got scared at something and ran way, overturning the buggy and throwing the young ladies to the ground, but, fortunately, without seriously injuring either, they escaping with a few slight bruises. The frightened animal ran to the bridge, dragging the vehicle on its side, where		
	<b>Note</b> : Could be any of the four girls: Grac Sarah, ID0084, born 1886	e, ID0015, born 1880 - Carrie, ID0081, born 18	881 - Alice, ID0082, born 1883 or	
Residence (family):	1902 (age 48-49) reside near Noblesville	Hamilton County, Indiana, United S	tates <sup>9</sup>	
Property (Fam):	1906 (age 52-53)	-; George Foulke Farm, Hamilton Co	ounty, Indiana, United States <sup>66</sup>	
Misc. (Fam):	1910 (age 56-57)	Family visits; Jackson Township, Ha States <sup>67,68,69,70</sup>	amilton, Indiana, United	
	<ul> <li>20 Jan 1910: Mary Frances and Grace vi</li> <li>17 July 1910 - George Foulke and Family</li> <li>16 Oct 1910: Dr. S. C. Phillips and famil</li> <li>30 Dec 1910: Bernice Phillips spending</li> </ul>	y visited with Dr. & Mrs. S. C. Phillips [3] ly spent Sunday [16 Oct 1910], with George Fo	ulke and wife at Bakers Corner. [2]	
Residence (family):	Source List: [1] Sheridan News, 21 Jan 1910, Doc4991 [2] Sheridan News, 21 Oct 1910, Doc4990 [3] Sheridan News, 22 July 1910, page 5, 0 [4] Sheridan News, 30 Dec 1910, page 5, 1 14 Feb 1910 (age 56)	.pdf Col. 2, Doc4993.pdf	tates <sup>7,17</sup>	
Census (family):	20 Apr 1910 (age 56)	Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiar		
	Parents both born in Pennsylvania - Occupa is not a survivor of the Union or Confedera 2] Mary F Foulke - Wife of head - 55 yr olc children, 4 of whom are living [Carrie died write and speak English 3] Grace Foulke: Daughter of Head [and M	yr old white male - married 2 times, Current M ation: Farmer - Owned farm free of mortgage, f te Army or Navy - Not blind, deaf or dumb - Al d white female - married 1 Time, Current Marri in 1908] - Born in Indiana - Parents both born ary] - 30 yr old white female, single, born in In h - Occupation: None	farm Schedule: 22 - Indicates that he ble read, write and speak English age for 31 years - Mother of 5 in Ohio - no occupation. Able read,	
	<ul> <li>Indiana. Able read, write and speak English - Occupation: None</li> <li>4] Sarah Foulke: Daughter of Head [and Mary], 24 yr old white female, single, born in Indiana, father in Ohio and mother in Indiana. Able read, write and speak English - Occupation: None</li> <li>5] Arthur Foulke: Son of Head [and Mary], 16 yr old white male, single, he and parents born in Indiana [Father S/B born Ohio]</li> </ul>			
Property (Fam):	- Did Not Attend School. Able read, write a 20 Apr 1910 (age 56)			
Misc. (Fam):	Feb 1911 (age 57)	Township, Hamilton, Indiana, Unite had visitors; George Foulke Farm, H	d States <sup>19</sup>	
		United States <sup>71,72,73</sup>		

	<ul> <li>Family Visits 1911:</li> <li>20 Feb 1911: Frank McShane and d</li> <li>3 March 1911: Dr. S. C. Phillips and</li> <li>10 Apr 1911: Mrs. S. C. Phillips and</li> <li>Note: George died 13 Apr 1911</li> </ul>	d family [2]
	<ol> <li>Sheridan News, 24 Feb 1911</li> <li>Sheridan News, 10 March 1911</li> <li>Sheridan News, 14 Apr 1911</li> </ol>	
Property (Fam):	3 Apr 1913 (age 59)	Public Sale; George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>74</sup>
Property (Fam):	10 Feb 1915 (age 61)	Big Farm Sale; George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>75,76</sup>
	implements on the farm on Wednesday as well as other good stock. The twen heifers, bulls and 22 head of extra good This list includes some extra good bro large number of farming implements w Boxleytown Christian church will furn	Cicero, for several years, will have a large sale of horses, cattle, hogs and farming y, Feb. 10th. There are fifteen head of horses to be sold, including several fine Normans, ty-seven head of cattle include one three-year-old cow to be fresh soon, some yearling d feeding steers ready for the market. One hundred and three head of hogs are to be sold. bod sows to farrow soon, part registered and about 81 head of good feeding shoats. A vill also be sod. The sale will be held under a tent and the W. C. T. U. ladies of the
Property (Fam):	15 Feb 1917 (age 63)	Public Sale; George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States <sup>77</sup>
Children (Family):		_1,8,9,19,78,79
	<ul> <li>mother of 5 children all living [1]</li> <li>Mother of 5 children, 4 living [Carri- The children are (Apr 1911) [3]</li> <li>Mrs. Oscar Robbins, [Grace]</li> <li>Mrs. Dr. S. C. Phillips, [Alice]</li> <li>Mrs. Robert Ross [Sarah]</li> <li>Alvin and</li> <li>Arthur Foulke. [3]</li> <li>Five Children: Grace, Carrie, Alice,</li> <li>Child: Arthur Foulke [5]</li> </ul>	
	Source List: [1] 1900 US Census, George Foulke F [2] 1910 US Census, George Foulke F [3] Obituary, George Foulke, Doc5000 [4] Lancaster Family, Bk2930, page 23 [5] Quaker Meeting Record, Foulke, U 3, Record Page 27) (O)	Household, Acc000757/Doc4746.pdf 0.pdf
	Legend: - * = Primary Source - Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Deriv	ative, (A) = Authored, (U) = Unknown
dividual Note 1		

- Name: Mary Frances Underwood [8] [10] [11] [12] [15] [20]
- Name: Mary Francis Underwood [9]
- Name: Mary F. Underwood [5] [13] [14] [16] [17]
- Name: Mary Underwood [6] [19]
- Name: Frances Foulke [18]
- Note: Son Arthur was Guardian for Mary from at least 1928 to about 1933. [1] [2]
- White [3] [4] [5] [7] [8] [10] [11] [17] [21] [22]
- Female [3] [4] [5] [6] [7] [17] [21] [22]

## Source List:

[1] News Article, Doc 4549.pdf

- [2] News Article, Ph11981-015.jpg
- [3] 1880 US Census, George Foulke Household, Doc4601.pdf
- [4] 1900 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf
- [5] 1870 US Census
- [6] 1860 US Census
- [7] 1910 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000757/Doc4746.pdf
- [8] Indiana Marriages, 1780-1992, Oscar C. Robbins and Grace G. Foulke, Doc4753.pdf
- [9] Jesse Foulke Ancestry, Doc4826.pdf
- [10] Marriage License Application. "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007, Doc4931.pdf
- [11] Marriage Record, IND, Foulke, Arthur, ID0086 & Inez Everman, ID0087, Doc5827.pdf (O)
- [12] Lancaster Family, Bk2930, page 235
- [13] Index to Marriage Records Hamilton County 1850-1879, vol 1, Book 6, page 10
- [14] Indiana Marriage Collection, 1800-1941, Book: 6; Page: 10, Acc001555
- [15] Marriage Record, IND, Foulke, George, ID0076 & Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078, (License & Return), Doc5829.pdf
- [16] News Art George Foulke, Mary F. Underwood Marriage, Doc4989.pdf
- [17] News Article, George Foulke, Mary F. Underwood Marriage, Doc4667.pdf
- [18] Headstone Inscription, Ph8962-007A.jpg
- [19] Prairie Farmers Directory, Bk4205, page 64
- [20] Underwood Families of America, Bk3017, page 478
- [21] 1930 US Census
- [22] Census, US, 1920, Ross, Robert E., ID0085 Household, Doc6112.pdf (O)

### **Individual Note 2**

Web Tag: FamilySearch Profile Page

URL: <u>https://www.familysearch.org/tree/person/details/LZKM-FMQ</u> Note:

### Individual Note 3

Web Tag: Find a Grave Memorial URL: <u>https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/32741674/foulke</u> Note:

### Individual Note 4

Web Tag: Foulke Family Farms URL: <u>http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Residences/FoulkeFamilyFarms-JacksonTwp.htm</u> Note:

### Individual Note 5

Web Tag: George & Mary Frances Foulke Page URL: <u>http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Foulke/George%20and%20Mary%20Frances%20Foulke%20Family.htm</u> Note:

### Individual Note 6

Web Tag: MRM Page URL: <u>http://sites.rootsmagic.com/robbhaas2/index.php</u> Note:

### Sources

- 1. Lucien Marcus Underwood and Howard J Banker, compiler;editor, The Underwood Families of America, vol 2 (Lancaster, Pennsylvania: New Era Publishing Company, 1913, Bk3017), page 478.
- 1870 US Census, Adams Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. Page 20, Line 10, Dwelling 150, Family 153, Lewis Underwood, ID0201 Household. Original Data: NARA, M593, roll 319, page 10, Image 21. www.ancestry.com, accessed 15 Mar 2007. Acc000870/Ph8464.jpg.
- 3. 1860 US Census, Adams Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. Page 202, Line 13, Dwelling & Family 1409, Lewis Underwood, ID0201. Original Data: NARA, M653, roll 263, Image 203. www.ancestry.com, accessed 15 March 2007. Acc000868/Ph8461.jpg.
- 4. Newspaper Article, "Fifty Years ago" (Feb 1879) Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 21 Feb 1879, page 1, Col. 1. newspapers.com, accessed 26 Feb 2018. Doc4667.pdf.
- 5. Jesse Foulke Ancestry. Found in the William Francis and Sarah Foulke McShane Family Bible. Handwritten possibly by James William McShane, between 1908 and 1924. Doc4826.pdf.
- 1930 US Census, Population Schedule, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. ED ??, SD 6, Sheet 4A, Stamped 154, Lines 25-33, Oscar Robbins Household. Census Date 17 Apr 1930. Original NARA Data: Roll T626. www.ancestry.com, accessed 28 Apr 2018. Acc000645/Doc4749.pdf.
- "Indiana Marriages, 1780-1992," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XF4F-RFX : 2 May 2018), Oscar C. Robbins and Grace G. Foulke, 14 Sep 1910; citing reference v 6 p 8-9; FHL microfilm 1,320,365. Doc4753.pdf.
- Population Schedule, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. SD 9, ED 85, Sheet 24A, Stamped Sheet 162, Line 40-46, George Foulke Household. Census Date 29 June 1900. Original NARA Data: T623. www.ancestry.com, accessed 24 Apr 2018. Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf.
- 9. Lancaster, Harry Fred, The Lancaster Family: A History of Thomas and Phebe Lancaster of Bucks County, Pennsylvania (Huntington, Indiana: A J Hoover Printing Company, 1902. Bk2930), page 235.
- 10. Book, Index to Marriage Records Hamilton County 1850-1879, Repository: Hamilton East Public Library Noblesville, Hamilton Co, Indiana Call# 977.256 marriage WOR vol 1, Book 6, page 10.
- Indiana Marriage Collection, 1800-1941 [database on-line], www.ancestry.com Original data: Works Progress Administration, comp. Index to Marriage Records Indiana: Indiana Works Progress Administration, 1938-1940., Title: Hamilton County, Indiana, Index to Marriage Record 1850 - 1879 Inclusive Vol, W. P. A. Part One 1850 - 1859 Part Two 1860 - 1869; Book: 6; Page: 10.
- 12. Newspaper Article, "60 Years Ago" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 21 Feb 1939, page 4, Col. 2. newspapers.com, accessed 21 Feb 2018. Doc4989.pdf.
- 13. Headstone Inscription, Crown View Cemetery. Adams Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. 10 July 2010. George and Frances Foulke ID0076-ID0078. Acc001863/Ph8962-007A,B.jpg.
- 14. Prairie Farmer's directory of Hamilton County, Indiana. Chicago, Illinois: Prairie Farmer Publishing Company, 1919. Bk4205, 64.
- 15. Newspaper Article, Guardianship Notice for Mary Foulke. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Tuesday, 14 Nov 1933, page 1, Col. 2. Doc4549.pdf.
- 16. Ibid. Nobelsville Ledger, Monday, 24 Sept 1928, page 6, Col. 5. Robert E. Ross Vs. Mary F. Foulke and Arthur Foulke. Ph11981-015.jpg.
- 17. Marriage Record, Robert E. Ross, ID0085 and Sarah Foulke, ID0084. "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VXPP-KKC : 28 Sept 2020), Robert E Ross and Sarah Foulke, ; citing Hamilton, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 004204523. Doc4931.pdf.
- 1880 US Census, George Foulke, ID0076 Household, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana, SD 3, ED 35, Page 10A, Line 9, Dwelling 71, Family 74. NARA: Roll T9\_281. www.ancestry.com, accessed 17 March 2020, Doc4601.pdf.
- George Foulke, ID0076 Household. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https:// familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MKGT-W2M : accessed 18 March 2020), Jackson, Hamilton, Indiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 101, sheet 2B, Dwelling 25, family 26, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 353; FHL microfilm 1,374,366. Doc4746.pdf.
- "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:K62C-WP8 : 28 Sept 2020), Arthur Foulke and Inez Iva Everman, 17 Apr 1920; citing Putnam, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 005014433. Doc5827.pdf.

- "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VXP2-TKJ : 29 Sept 2020), George Foulke, ID0076 and Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078, 01 Mar 1879; citing Hamilton, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 004168324. Doc5829.pdf.
- 22. Ross, Robert, E., ID0085 Household. Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. SD9, ED 100, Sheet 2A, Cicero & Sheridan Rd, Line 6, Farm, Dwelling & Family 26, Robert Ross Household. NARA: Roll: T625\_435; www.ancestry.com (accessed 13 Aug 2021), Doc6112.pdf.
- 23. Information Obtained from Myron Foulke Robbins, Sr., ID0016, Source Unknown.
- 24. Lucien Marcus Underwood and Howard J Banker, compiler;editor, The Underwood Families of America, vol 2 (Lancaster, Pennsylvania: New Era Publishing Company, 1913, Bk3017), Vol. 2, page 478.
- 25. Obituary, "Mary Foulke Died Sunday Near Arcadia." Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Hamilton County, Indiana), Monday 3 June 1935, page 2. Acc000876/Ph3193.jpg/Doc0782.pdf.
- 26. Prairie Farmer's directory of Hamilton County, Indiana. Chicago, Illinois: Prairie Farmer Publishing Company, 1919. Bk4205, page 64.
- 27. *Find a Grave Memorial, Underwood, Mary Frances, ID0078, Crown View Cemetery Memorial# 32741674*, (Find a Grave Memorial, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 Crown View Cemetery Memorial# 32741674 https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/32741674/foulke).
- 28. "U.S. Hinshaw Index to Selected Quaker Records 1680-1940" (Database Online). Foulke Family, Fall Creek mm, Madison County, Indiana. Original data: Hinshaw, William Wade. William Wade Hinshaw's Index to Unpublished Quaker Records. Swarthmore, Pennsylvania: Friends Historical Library, Swarthmore College. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 13 Jan 2019. Doc5038.pdf, PDF page 7, Image 180.
- 29. Guardianship Records for Mary Frances Underwood Foulke, ID0078. 2 Feb 1927 to 2 Jan 1936. Hamilton County, Indiana Circuit Court. 113 Document pages. Repository: Microfilm, Hamilton County, Indiana Clerk's Office, Obtained 5 Aug 2021. Doc6101.pdf.
- 30. Object, Quilt made by Mary Frances.
- 31. Newspaper Article, "Mrs. Sarah Underwood Dead." Sheridan News, 7 Aug 1908, page 4, Col. 4. www.myheritage.com, accessed 16 June 2015. Doc2940.pdf.
- 32. Marriage Record, Marriage License Application. "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VXPP-KKC : 8 Nov 2018), Robert E Ross and Sarah Foulke, ; citing Hamilton, Indiana, United States, various county cl.
- 33. Obituary, "Pioneer Resident Dead: George Foulke Died From Complication of Diseases" Sheridan News, (Sheridan, Hamilton County, Indiana), 21 Apr 1911. Acc003209/Doc2244.pdf.
- 34. Death Record, "Indiana Deaths, 1882-1920". George Foulke. Original Data: City Health Office, Cicero, Hamilton County, Indiana, Book H-4, page 45, WPA Series. www.ancestry.com, accessed 28 Nov 2006. Acc000714.
- 35. "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 11 Dec 2018. Doc5001.pdf.
- 36. Letter and Contents from, 7 Aug 2010 50th Wedding Anniversary Photo and Index for John and Mary Hodson Foulke, 2 April 1914. Index Created by Mary Elizebth Wilson Robbins, Bakers Corner, Hamilton County, Indiana. Acc001508/ Doc3405.pdf, Photo Index #26.
- 37. Web Page, RobbHaas, John B & Mary Foulke 50th Anniversary Web Page.
- 38. Newspaper Article, Mrs. Frances Foulke took supper with Elmer Underwood, Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 1 Jun 1914, page 5, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/ (accessed 9 July 2021).
- 39. Map, Map of Hamilton County from around 1919 showing land owners with local advertisers in margins. Indiana Memory Project. Doc3760.pdf.
- 40. Prairie Farmer's directory of Hamilton County, Indiana. Chicago, Illinois: Prairie Farmer Publishing Company, 1919. Bk4205, 204.
- 41. Book: Atlas and Plat Book of Hamilton County Indiana. Noblesville, Indiana: The Enterprise Printing and Publishing Co/Noblesville Daily Ledger, 1922. Bk3602, Book, Page 9 Online page 16/77, Jackson Township. Mary F. Foulk, 108.61 acres.
- 42. Newspaper Article, Tipton Daily Tribune (Tipton, Tipton County, Indiana), 22 Sept 1923, page 3. www.worldvitalrecords.com, accessed 31 March 2012. Acc002125.
- 43. "For Rent". Newspaper Article, Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 10 March 1927, page 7, Col. 4, https://www.newspapers.com/image/353669011/ (Accessed 11 Sept 2020). Doc5808.pdf.
- 44. Guardianship of Mary F. Foulke, ID0078 by Arthur Foulke, ID0086. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 3

Feb 1927, Page 1, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353668648/ (Accessed 5 July 2021), Doc6069.pdf.

- 45. Lawsuit filed by Robert E. Ross, ID0085 against Mary F. Foulke, ID0078, Sept 1928. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Monday, 24 Sept 1928, Page 6, Col. 6. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353686448/ (Accessed 6 July 2021), Doc6072.pdf.
- 46. Newspaper Article, Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Thursday, 19 July 1928, page 1, Col. 4. Mary Underwood Foulke, ID0078, Doc4551.pdf.
- 47. Ibid. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Wednesday, 23 Jan, 1929, Page 6, Col. 1. Mary Underwood Foulke, ID0078 Doc4552.pdf.
- "Notice of Guardian's Sale" Sale of the farm of Mary F. Foulke, ID0078, Nov 1927. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Friday, Nov 4, 1927, Page 4, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353682789/ (Accessed 6 July 2021), Doc4582.pdf.
- "Court Notes" Guardianship of Mary F. Foulke, ID0078 by Arthur Foulke, ID0086. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 7 Feb 1928, Page 6, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353671319/ (Accessed 5 July 2012), Doc6070.pdf.
- 50. Final Report of Guardian for Mary F. Foulke, ID0078. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 21 Jan 1936, Page 3, Col. 6, https://www.newspapers.com/image/353556333/ (accessed 7 July 2021), Doc6076.pdf.
- 51. Guardianship of Mary Frances Foulke, ID0078. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Wednesday, 30 Jan 1935, Page 3, Col. 6. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353575106/ accessed (8 July 2021), Doc6078.pdf.
- 52. Newspaper Article, Guardianship Notice for Mary Foulke, ID0078. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Tuesday, 14 Nov 1933, page 1, Col. 2. Doc4549.pdf.
- 53. "Indiana Wills and Probate Records, 1798-1999". Database Online. Original Data: Indiana County, District and Probate Courts. www.ancestry.com,, accessed 22 Apr 2016. George Foulke Estate. Hamilton County Probate Order Books, Circuit Court, Vol. 49, 1912-1913, page 255-258. Doc3487.pdf.
- 54. Obituary, "SUICIDE OF A. FOULKE AT ARCADIA, WED.", Novlesville Daily Ledger, Thursday, 7 June 1934, page 1. Acc000877/Doc0783.pdf.
- 55. Walter C Robbins ID0005. Interview 29 Sept 2005. Interviewed by his son, ID0001. Acc001067/Doc0740.pdf.
- 56. Web Page, RobbHaas, George and Mary Underwood Foulke Page.
- 57. Helm, T B. History of Hamilton County, Indiana with Illustrations and Biographical Sketches. Reprint . Chicago, Evansville, IN: Kingman Brothers, Unigraphic, 1880, 1976. Bk1604.
- 58. Family Visits "Home Place" Mary Frances Foulke, ID0078. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Friday, 15 June 1934, page 3, Col. 7. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353581881/ (accessed 10 July 2021), Doc6084.pdf.
- 59. Obituary, Mrs. Mary Frances Foulke. June 1935. Newspaper unknown [Sheridan News??]. www.ancestry.com, accessed 16 Oct 2012. http://trees.ancestry.com/tree/10492633/person/6000274061/media/2?pgnum=1&pg=32814&pgpl=pid %7cpgNum Acc002412.
- 60. Funeral of Mrs. Frances Foulke, ID0078. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 6 June 1935, page 5, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353580976/ (accessed 8 July 2021), Doc6079.pdf.
- 61. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, page 10, 11.
- 62. Map. Portion of Hamilton County, Indiana. Drawn by Watt Robbins Jr. References family farms and property. Original Source: Driving trip with Myron Foulke Robbins, Sr 17 May 1986. Detail Maps from History of Hamilton County, T B Helm. Acc000805/ Doc1220.pdf/ Web Page: http://www.robbhaasfamily.com//Maps/Family-Property-Maps-Acc000805.htm, Detail Map #4.
- 63. Newspaper Article, "Baker's Corner" Hamilton County Democrat (Noblesville, Indiana), 5 Aug 1898, page 5, Col. 5. Newspapers.com, accessed 2 March 2018.
- 64. Ibid. "Real Estate Transfers" The Hamilton County Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 28 Jan 1898, page 1, Col. 2. Newspapers.com, accessed 11 Feb 2018.
- 65. Ibid. "Horse Ran Away" The Hamilton County Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 17 July 1900, page 1, Col. 4. newspapers.com, accessed 26 Feb 2018. Doc4666.pdf.
- 66. Map, 1906 map of Hamilton County showing properly owners. Indiana Memory Project. Repository: Indiana State Library Map Collection. Accessed 17 Sept 2016. Doc3762.pdf.
- 67. Newspaper Article, Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), 21 Oct 1910, page 5, Col. 4. newspapers.com, accessed 6 Feb 2018. Doc4990.pdf.
- 68. Ibid. The Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), 21 Jan 1910, page 5, Col. 2. newspapers.com, accessed 21 Feb 2018. Doc4991.pdf.
- 69. Ibid. The Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), 30 Dec 1910, page 5, Col. 4. newspapers.com, accessed 28 Feb 2018.

Doc4992.pdf.

- 70. Ibid. Newspaper Article, The Sheridan News, 22 July 1910, page 5, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/ image/353600021, accessed 11 Dec 2018. Doc4993.pdf.
- 71. Ibid. Family News/Visits. Sheridan News, 24 Feb 1911, Page 7, Col. 1: https://www.newspapers.com/image/353585842 and Page 8, Col. 2: https://www.newspapers.com/image/353585845, accessed 11 Dec 2018. Doc4994.pdf.
- 72. Ibid. "Doings of People of Sheridan and Vicinity" The Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), 10 March 1911, page 7, Col.
  2. newspapers.com, accessed 11 Feb 2018. Doc4995.pdf.
- 73. Ibid. The Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), 14 Apr 1911, page 6, Col. 1. https://www.newspapers.com/ image/353586177, accessed 11 Dec 2018. Doc4996.pdf.
- 74. Ibid. "Public Sale" George Foulke Farm, 3 Apr 1913. Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), 28 March 1913. www.myHeritage.com, accessed 26 Nov 2014. Doc2500.pdf.
- 75. Ibid. "Big Sale of Robert Ross" The Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 1 Feb 1915, page 2, col. 2. newspapers.com, accessed 8 Feb 2018. Doc4641.pdf.
- 76. Ibid. "Public Sale" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 3 Feb 1915, page 5, Col. 5, 6. newspapers.com, accessed 21 Feb 2018. Doc4656.pdf.
- 77. Ibid. "Public Sale" Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 8 Feb 1917, page 4, Col. 5. newspapers.com, accessed 22 Feb 2018. Doc4658.pdf.
- Obituary, "Pioneer Resident Dead: George Foulke Died From Complication of Diseases" Sheridan News, (Sheridan, Hamilton County, Indiana), 21 Apr 1911, page 1, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353586193, accessed 11 Dec 2018. Doc5000.pdf.
- 79. "Quaker Meeting Records, 1681-1935", Database Online w/ images, www.ancestry.com, "U.S., Quaker Meeting Records, 1681-1935" [database on-line, w/ images]. Original Data: Earlham College, Richmond, Indiana. West Grove mm Record, page 27, Foulke, Underwood Family, Hamilton, County, Indiana. www.ancestry.com (accessed 3 Oct 2021, Doc6151.pdf.

# **Bibliography**

- "For Rent". Newspaper Article, Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 10 March 1927, page 7, Col. 4, https://www.newspapers.com/image/353669011/ (Accessed 11 Sept 2020). Doc5808.pdf.
- "Indiana Marriages, 1780-1992," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XF4F-RFX : 2 May 2018), Oscar C. Robbins and Grace G. Foulke, 14 Sep 1910; citing reference v 6 p 8-9; FHL microfilm 1,320,365. Doc4753.pdf.
- "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:K62C-WP8 : 28 Sept 2020), Arthur Foulke and Inez Iva Everman, 17 Apr 1920; citing Putnam, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 005014433. Doc5827.pdf.
- "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VXP2-TKJ : 29 Sept 2020), George Foulke, ID0076 and Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078, 01 Mar 1879; citing Hamilton, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 004168324. Doc5829.pdf.
- "Indiana Wills and Probate Records, 1798-1999". Database Online. Original Data: Indiana County, District and Probate Courts. www.ancestry.com,.
- "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- "U.S. Hinshaw Index to Selected Quaker Records 1680-1940" (Database Online). Foulke Family, Fall Creek mm, Madison County, Indiana. Original data: Hinshaw, William Wade. William Wade Hinshaw's Index to Unpublished Quaker Records. Swarthmore, Pennsylvania: Friends Historical Library, Swarthmore College. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 13 Jan 2019. Doc5038.pdf.
- 1860 US Census.

- 1880 US Census, George Foulke, ID0076 Household, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana, SD 3, ED 35, Page 10A, Line 9, Dwelling 71, Family 74. NARA: Roll T9\_281. www.ancestry.com, accessed 17 March 2020, Doc4601.pdf.
- 1930 US Census, Population Schedule, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. ED ??, SD 6, Sheet 4A, Stamped 154, Lines 25-33, Oscar Robbins Household. Census Date 17 Apr 1930. Original NARA Data: Roll T626. www.ancestry.com, accessed 28 Apr 2018. Acc000645/Doc4749.pdf.
- Book.
- Book: Atlas and Plat Book of Hamilton County Indiana. Noblesville, Indiana: The Enterprise Printing and Publishing Co/ Noblesville Daily Ledger, 1922. Bk3602.
- Census, US, 1920, Ross, Robert E., ID0085 Household, Doc6112.pdf.
- Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf.

Death Record.

- *Find a Grave Memorial, Underwood, Mary Frances, ID0078, Crown View Cemetery Memorial# 32741674*, (Find a Grave Memorial, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 Crown View Cemetery Memorial# 32741674 https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/32741674/foulke).
- George Foulke, ID0076 Household. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https:// familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MKGT-W2M : accessed 18 March 2020), Jackson, Hamilton, Indiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 101, sheet 2B, Dwelling 25, family 26, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 353; FHL microfilm 1,374,366. Doc4746.pdf.
- Headstone Inscription.
- Helm, T B. History of Hamilton County, Indiana with Illustrations and Biographical Sketches. Reprint . Chicago, Evansville, IN: Kingman Brothers, Unigraphic, 1880, 1976. Bk1604.
- Indiana Marriage Collection, 1800-1941 [database on-line], www.ancestry.com Original data: Works Progress Administration, comp. Index to Marriage Records Indiana: Indiana Works Progress Administration, 1938-1940.

Information Obtained from Myron Foulke Robbins, Sr., ID0016, Source Unknown.

Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf.

- Jesse Foulke Ancestry. Found in the William Francis and Sarah Foulke McShane Family Bible. Written possibly by James William McShane, between 1908 and 1924. Doc4826.pdf.
- Lancaster, Harry Fred. The Lancaster Family: A History of Thomas and Phebe Lancaster of Bucks County, Pennsylvania.

<sup>1870</sup> US Census.

Huntington, Indiana: A J Hoover Printing Company, 1902. Bk2930.

- Letter and Contents from , 7 Aug 2010 50th Wedding Anniversary Photo and Index for John and Mary Hodson Foulke, 2 April 1914. Index Created by Mary Elizebth Wilson Robbins, Bakers Corner, Hamilton County, Indiana. Acc001508/ Doc3405.pdf.
- Lucien Marcus Underwood and Howard J Banker, compiler; editor. The Underwood Families of America, vol 2. Lancaster, Pennsylvania: New Era Publishing Company, 1913, Bk3017.
- Map.
- Map. Portion of Hamilton County, Indiana. Drawn by Watt Robbins Jr. References family farms and property. Original Source: Driving trip with Myron Foulke Robbins, Sr 17 May 1986. Detail Maps from History of Hamilton County, T B Helm. Acc000805/ Doc1220.pdf/ Web Page: http://www.robbhaasfamily.com//Maps/Family-Property-Maps-Acc000805.htm.
- Marriage Record.
- Newpaper Article, Foulke, Mary Frances, ID0078 (15 June 1934), Doc6084.pdf.
- News Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078, (Guardianship, 21 Jan 1936), Doc6076.pdf.
- Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Guardianship, Feb 1928), Doc6070.pdf.
- Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Guardianship), Doc6069.pdf.
- Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Sale of Farm, Nov 1927), Doc4582.pdf.
- Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary F., ID0078 (Suit by Robert E. Ross, ID0085, Sept 1928), Doc6072.pdf.
- Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078, (Guardianship, 30 Jan 1935), Doc6078.pdf.
- Newspaper Article, Foulke, Mary Frances, ID0078, Funeral, Doc6079.pdf.
- Newspaper Article.
- Obituary.

Object.

- Population Schedule, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. SD 9, ED 85, Sheet 24A, Stamped Sheet 162, Line 40-46, George Foulke Household. Census Date 29 June 1900. Original NARA Data: T623. www.ancestry.com, accessed 24 Apr 2018. Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf.
- Prairie Farmer's directory of Hamilton County, Indiana. Chicago, Illinois: Prairie Farmer Publishing Company, 1919. Bk4205. Quaker Meeting Record.
- Walter C Robbins ID0005. Interview 29 Sept 2005. Interviewed by his son, ID0001. Acc001067/Doc0740.pdf. Acc001067/ Doc0740.pdf.

Web Page, RobbHaas.